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The Medicines and Poisons (Medicines) Amendment Regulation (No. 3)
2025 amends the Medicines and Poisons (Medicines) Regulation 2021 to:

authorise medical practitioners and nurse practitioners to deal with an
approved opioid for the continuing institutional treatment of a patient
under the Queensland opioid treatment program (QOTP) when the
patient is admitted to a hospital or taken into custody at a custodial
facility.

- The amendments will ensure that medical practitioners and nurse
practitioners can continue to deal with approved opioids for
continuing institutional treatment.

- It is essential that dealings with approved opioids for continuing
institutional treatment can continue to ensure safe, timely and
clinically appropriate medical care for patients on the QOTP when
they are admitted to hospitals and custodial facilities.
Discontinuation of approved opioids can result in significant opioid
withdrawal, complicate analgesia and treatment of other disorders
and contribute to non-prescribed drug use or behavioural
disturbances.

- Currently, a medical practitioner or nurse practitioner intending to
continue treatment with an approved opioid for administration to a
patient under the QOTP for continuing institutional treatment must
apply for a prescribing approval. If a large cohort of prescribers in
hospitals and custodial facilities were to apply for prescribing
approvals to enable continuity of care, this would carry a significant
administrative burden for Queensland Health in reviewing and
deciding applications. This amendment will enable medical
practitioners and nurse practitioners to continue to deal with
approved opioids under the continuing institutional treatment
provisions and remove a potential administrative barrier to
providing uninterrupted care for persons on the QOTP.

Impact Analysis Statement







	Page 1
	Page 2

